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Sports Day 2024 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 

 
As you will all be aware Nutfield Church Primary School will be hosting it’s annual Sports Day 
tournament on Thursday 27th June. The children will be required to come into school, in their full P.E 
Kit: trainers, hats, blue shorts and their Yellow P.E top only. We will be sending P.E kits home with 
the children Wednesday 26th June in preparation for this. This year, we would really love to see the 
children in the Saint team colours, so as an alternative to their Yellow P.E shirt your child may wear a 
plain t-shirt in the colour of their team. We also recommend that all children come to school with 
suncream applied and a full water bottle.  

On the day of the event, Parents/Carers will be able to enter through the front gate of the school at 
12:45pm – 1pm. Please do your best to arrive on time, as the front gate will be locked at 1pm. Upon 
entering the school grounds you can make your way up to the upper playground, using the map 
provided on the reverse of this letter.  

Please then head to the Team list (located on the upper playground) to locate the starting position 
of your children. As per previous years, siblings will be grouped together. Your child’s team number 
(located on the Team List)  will relate to their starting event. For example, if your child is in St 
George’s Team 1, they will be starting at event 1 – Hockey Dribble, St Patrick’s Team 3 will therefore 
be starting at event 3 – Hurdles. 

While you are heading to the starting location of your child’s event, at 1pm the children will be led 
out onto the bottom field by their class teacher and organised into their teams. I will lead a run 
down of how the afternoon’s events will proceed for the children’s benefit. The children will then be 
sent to their starting location, with each team being guided by their Year 6 or 5 team leader. Events 
will commence at 1:20pm with a finish time of appoximately 3pm. If you need to leave the school 
premises at anytime during the event, please do so through the school office as the front gate will be 
closed to safeguard the children. We ask that you minimise entry and exit to the school during the 
event.   

At 3pm we will gather on the school field to celebrate everyone’s marvelous achievements and will 
end with the grand reveal of Nutfield Church Primary School Sports Day winners for 2024! After this, 
Parents/Carers can make their way down to the front playground, while class teachers take their 
classes back to prepare the children for the usual 3:15pm dismisal. 

For those children who attend sweatbands or football after school on Thursday’s, they should 
remain in their P.E Kit however should bring their shin pads and football boots as usual (where 
applicable). If your child attends Ark and you wish to take them home at 3:15pm, please let the 
school office know via info@nutfield.surrey.sch.uk  

We are looking forward to seeing many of you at this year’s event. 

 

Kind regards, 

Mr Bowen  

P.E Sport Lead 

http://www.nutfieldprimary.co.uk/
mailto:info@nutfield.surrey.sch.uk


 


